
 
 

 

The purpose of this document is to show how to keep your Boxlight board secure from 

unwanted screen mirroring after the update ran on as early as 8/30/22. You will know if 

you have this update if you see two codes showing at the top of your Boxlight board.  All 

teachers must adjust these settings that have a Boxlight board. 

 

1. When your board is powered on, tap on the code in the gray box on the top left of 

the board.  Note: Your code will not match the code in the example below. 

 

 
 

2. When you tap on the code, a menu will appear.  Tap View the main interface: 

 
 

3. CleverShare window will appear.  Tap Menu: 

 
4. Tap Settings: 

 

 



 
 

5. In the settings menu, you MUST ensure the following: Permission mode is 

TOGGLED ON (will be BLUE): 

 
 

This will ensure that any device trying to connect to the board to screen share will need 

to be approved at the board.   

 

NOTE: If you would like to eliminate any devices, including your own from having the 

ability to screen share to the board, in this same menu TOGGLE OFF (will be gray): 

Support Chromecast Device AND Support Airplay device. 

 

  

 

 



Other Optional Settings 
 

Hide the Code on the Top Left 

 

1. Follow Steps 1-4 above to get to the settings menu. 

 

2. TOGGLE OFF (will be gray) the Start automatically on boot.   

 

 
 

Then turn the board off and back on again to make the code disappear. 

 

 Unplug’d App Changes: 
 

On the top right corner of the board tap on the code in the white box on the top right of 

the board.  Note: Your code will not match the code in the example below. 

 
 

  

 

 

 

When you tap on the code, a Settings menu will appear. 

 

 



 
 

 In the settings menu, you MUST ensure the following: Chromecast option is TOGGLED 

OFF. 

 

 
 

Hide the Code on the Top Right 

 

In the settings menu Toggle Device Name Floating Window – Off  

 



 
 


